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Bellyeoman Community Council 
Serving NE Dunfermline 

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 10th September 2003 
AT 7.00PM IN THE JAMES ALLAN CENTRE, DUNFERMLINE. 

 
 PRESENT:  
 Graeme Whyte (Secretary), Tom Brand (Vice Chairman), Jessie Cartmell, Donald Heigh, J. Leslie, 

Janet Miller, L. McKay, Ann Currie, & S. Inglis. 
 
Given that the number of Community Council Members present were less than the quorum for a 
meeting, it was agreed  to proceed with the business, but any decisions would require to be ratified 
by the next quorate meeting of the Community Council. 
 
1] CHAIRMAN'S OPENING REMARKS & APOLOGIES:  Vice-Chairman Tom Brand welcomed everyone 

to the meeting.  Apologies were received from Wilma Allday (Madam Chairman), Kate Findlay 
(Treasurer), Arthur Ashton, Douglas Campbell, Cllr. Jim Tolson & Dave Manderson. 

 
2] MINUTES:  The Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.  They were moved by Lilah 

McKay and seconded by Janet Miller. 
 
3] MATTERS ARISING FROM MINUTES: 

There were no matters arising from the minutes that were not catered for elsewhere in the Agenda. 
 
4] CHAIRMAN'S REPORT:   In the absence of Madam Chairman, there was no Chairman’s Report.  
 
5] POLICE  As there were no police present there was no report.  
 
6] TREASURERS REPORT: 
 The Treasurer, Kate Findlay had reported through the Secretary that he £861 grant from Fife Council 

had received and banked. 
 
7] EAST END PARK 
 Views were sought from members on the issue raised by DAFC about re-instating drinking, within the 

grounds, during football matches.  After much discussion, it was unanimously agreed that this would be 
a bad idea and the Secretary was instructed to pass on the views to DAFC and the Police. 

 
8] 55A 
 Steve Walker of Stagecoach had given a provisional date for the rerouting of the 55A via Alderston 

Gardens.  Steve Walker would be contacting the Secretary by the 12th September with confirmation of 
the actual date.  The Secretary would then publicise this on the website. 

 
9] COUNCIL: 
 In the absence of both Councillors, particularly Cllr Wood, most Council Issues could not be updated.  

They were therefore carried forward to the next meeting.  Points that were made included: 
• Bellyeoman Road Yellow Lines:  The Secretary had spoken with Andy Jones of Fife Council who 

would update CC on this issue. 
• Robertson Road Flooding:  The new drain hole covers that had been put in were reported to be 

too high and not allowing water to drain away according to the Vice-Chairman. 
• Skateboard Facility:  Lilah McKay reported that dates were being made to visit the new facility at 

Carnegie and the dates were likely to be 29th Sept and 2nd Oct 2003. 
 
 
10] CORRESPONDENCE: 
 The following correspondence was reported and made available to the meeting by the Secretary. 
Correspondence Received: 
Party Details  
Jim Gilmour Email re Dog Fouling problems in Robertson Road/Adamson Cres 
Fife Council Changes to Local Bus Services 
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Water Customer 
Consultation Panels  

Report on Principles of Charging for Water and Wastewater 

NHS Fife Board Meeting – 10/9/2003 
QMH Reply re Parking Charges, confirming no current plans to charge. 
NHS Fife Response from George Brechin re proposed CCU closure. 
Fife Council Fife Doors Open Days 
Fife Council The Fifer – Health and Police News 
Community Recycling 
Network 

Towards Zero Newsletter 

Scottish Civic Forum Participation Summit – 17 October 
Fife Council Weekly Planning 
Postwatch Scotland Newsletter 
Fife Council 20 year Structure Plan (2 letters) 
Buckfast Response blaming social problems peculiar to Scotland. 
Fife Fire & Rescue Service Plan 2003-2006 
Water Customer 
Consultation Panels  

Update letter re Public Meetings – Rathcluan House, Cupar – Tue 11 Nov @ 
7.30pm 

DTI Renewables 
Calor Gas Scottish Community of the Year Competition 2003 
Fife Council Bus Station Sweeping 
Dunfermline Local 
Healthcare Co-operative 

Annual Conference – Thu 9th Oct 2003 

NHS Fife Dunfermline LHCC – Option Appraisal by 31st Oct 2003 
Correspondence Sent: 
Party Details  
NHS Fife Reply to George Brechin asking for response to points raised. 
Stagecoach Fife Phonecalls re 55A 
Fife Council Ross Walker re Bellyeoman Yellow Lines 
 
 The Secretary was asked to consider following up the Buckfast response with letters to the MSP’s, 

Councillors and the Scotsman. 
 
11] AOCB: 

 There was only one item. 
Vice Chairman, Tom Brand proposed that Lilah McKay be co-opted as a member of Community 
Council.  This proposal was seconded by Donald Heigh, accepted by Lilah McKay and unanimously 
supported by those present.  Subject to confirmation at the next meeting, Lilah was welcomed as a co-
opted member of the Community Council.  

 
10] DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING: 
 The date & time of the next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday 8th October 2003 at 7.00pm in the 

James Allan Centre, Paton Street, Dunfermline. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.05pm. 
 

 
Signed: 
 
 
 
Date: 
 

 


